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WBF SEMINAR IN BANGKOK, THAILAND 16-17 MAY 2024
Dear NBO Delegates, dear friends

I wish you all a very warm welcome to Bangkok and this WBF Seminar for NBOs of Zones 4, 6, 7
and 8.

We are excited to arrange this important event in a somewhat different format compared with what
the WBF has done in the past. More focus will be on presentations from you, the delegates, on the
various topics covered. I am sure you will engage in fruitful discussions and sharing of “best
practices”, something that has always been a priority for me.

My sincere thanks go to the chairperson of the WBF Seminar Committee, Kari-Anne Opsal, for
organising this seminar ably assisted by WBF General Secretary, Arianna Testa, and Esther
Sophonpanich. I am also grateful for the many volunteers presenting the various topics for
discussion.

Very much to my regret [ will not be able to be with you in person. I am undergoing some medical
treatments that make it impossible for me to travel at this time. I wish you a very enjoyable and
productive seminar and that you will return home with lots of fresh ideas to share with your
members, as well as having made new friends.

Sincerely Yours
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